Dan Keller

4500 19th St.

San Francisco, CA 94114

October 8, 2005
Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger,

I am writing to urge you to sign Senate Bill 576. This bill will require all health insurance plans to cover the costs of quit-smoking treatments.
I am a smoking cessation counselor at Mills-Peninsula Hospital in San Mateo. I see how people struggle with this dreadful, deadly habit.  It makes no sense that insurance companies resist supporting their customers in these efforts.

According to the Department of Health Services, almost one in five deaths in California in 1999 were attributed to smoking, for a total of 43,137 deaths.  The economic burden of smoking in California in 1999 was $15.8 billion, and the cost of smoking in California was $475 per Californian and $3,331 per smoker.

Much of this expense is borne by the very insurance companies that oppose this legislation. If SB 576 passes, this expense will be reduced.  These companies would themselves be among the beneficiaries.

As the single largest cause of preventable disease and death, smoking is a scourge we can overcome.  The biggest beneficiaries of all would be the people of California, whose health is priceless.

If SB 576 passes, smokers will have much better success in their attempts to quit.  As a result, there will be fewer smokers.

Nothing would please me more than to be out of my job.

Thanks for listening.

Sincerely,

Dan Keller

